
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 9th December 2010

Present:
Councillor Smith-Haynes (Chair)

Councillors Derbyshire, Manns and Tebbutt
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott 


Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)
Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Barry Woodcock (Centre Parade)

Mark Gudyer (Highfield Road)
Moira Brown (Highfield Road)

Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)

Brian Kimpton (Counties T & R)

Lorrain Dams (Barton Seagrave)

Susan Milne (Naseby Road)
Brent Woodford (Ashley)

Louisa Woodward (Rothwell)

Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)
Ash Tuckley (Safer Communities Team)
Leona Mantle (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)
Linda Nash (Housing)

Leone Reed (Housing)

Geraldine Whitmore (Housing)

Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator)

Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

10.TF.57
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor J Henson, Councillor Talbot, Grahame Holman, Brian Eldridge and Linda Porter.
10.TF.58
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

10.TF.59
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 11th November 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

10.TF.60
MATTERS ARISING

None.
10.TF.61
SAFER COMMUNITIES TEAM

Ash Tuckley attended the meeting and gave an update on the changes to local policing with the aim of improving performance and generating efficiencies.

It was reported that the borough was now split in to two areas, the town centre and rural and this change had been in effect since 29th November.  Officers would still be deployed in beat locations but as a result of the changes could be moved to areas where they were required.
It was noted that local priorities were now selected through 'Have your say' events and populated from information received over a three month period.

10.TF.62
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The following item was added to the list:-

· Broken security door - Alfred Street, Kettering

10.TF.63
TENANCY SUSTAINMENT WITH LIFEPLAN
Geraldine Whitmore and Leone Reed attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the work they had carried out to date and gave some examples of cases they had worked on.
10.TF.64
LOCAL DECISIONS - A FAIRER FUTURE FOR SOCIAL HOUSING
The Head of Housing reported that the Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) published 'Local decisions: a fairer future for social housing' on 22nd November, which was a wide ranging consultation document of the future of social housing.

It was reported that the Government's stated aim was to introduce more flexibility into the allocation and management of social housing so that councils and housing associations could make the fairest use of the housing stock in the light of local circumstances.

The consultation document asked a number of questions about the way the new arrangements would work in practice.  The DCLG was particularly keen to hear the views of tenants and the deadline for submitting responses was 17th January 2011.

Discussion ensued and it was 

RESOLVED
that the Head of Housing would formulate a response to the DCLG using the comments made by the tenants.
10.TF.65
FEEDBACK FROM TENANTS


Connect

It was reported that the next edition of Connect was complete and would be distributed in time for Christmas.

Tenants' Forum Monitoring Group


It was reported that the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group would be visiting the depot to observe the running of the repairs.
It was noted that Neal Gibson attended the previous meeting and updated the group on planned programmes for 2011/12.

10.TF.66
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Thank you
The chair and deputy chair thanked officers and members of the forum for all their hard work during 2010. 
10.TF.67
PRIZE DRAW


Colin Medlycott won the prize draw.

10.TF.68
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting would take place on 13th January 2011.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.25 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

Tenants Forum No. 1
09.12.10

